
 
     November 6, 2014 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Pat Jenny, Security Manager 
General Electric-Hitachi  
Global Laser Enrichment, LLC 
P.O. Box 780 
3901 Castle Hayne Road 
Wilmington, NC  28402 
 
SUBJECT:  APPROVAL OF GE HITACHI GLOBAL LASER ENRICHMENT, LLC PROGRAM 

CYBER SECURITY PLAN, GLEP-00015-R, REVISION 2 
 
Dear Ms. Jenny: 
 
On October 14, 2014, GE Hitachi Global Laser Enrichment, LLC (GLE) submitted a revision to 
its Program Cyber Security Plan document GLEP-00015-R (Revision 2) (U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission’s (NRC) Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS) ML14308A126).  The revision to this document represented minor changes to 
personnel roles designated within the Program Cyber Security Plan due to changes within the 
GLE Organization, along with changes to the descriptions of the network installation of the GLE 
Wilmington Campus laboratories as discussed during the recent NRC and U.S. Department 
Energy (DOE) inspection. 
 
As the Authorizing Official (AO), the DOE Nuclear Energy Oak Ridge Site Office has reviewed 
the revised plan provided for GLE classified computer networks, and has provided GLE 
authorization to operate (ATO) the classified network in accordance with the “Program Cyber 
Security Plan - Engineering and Industrial Control System Environments for the GE Hitachi 
Global Laser Enrichment LLC Wilmington, NC Facilities (Program Cyber Security Plan)”  
GLEP-00015-R, Revision 2, dated October 13, 2014, for the processing of information up to, 
and including, Secret Restricted Data.  The DOE provided the ATO in its letter to NRC dated 
November 3, 2014 (ML14307B095) (enclosed).  This ATO will expire 3 years from the date of 
the DOE letter.  To maintain this ATO, the continuous monitoring report must be submitted at 
least annually to the AO.  Also, results of the security controls, which must be performed after 
receipt of this ATO, must be submitted with the next revision to the Program Cyber Security 
Plan to reflect the decommissioning of the remote laboratories. 
 
A review of the subject document found that none of the changes are substantive and therefore, 
do not decrease the effectiveness of the current plan.  Based our review of the revised plans 
submitted to the NRC on October 14, 2014, the NRC concludes that the plan is acceptable and 
in compliance with sections of Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Part 95.  
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In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Agency Rules of Practice and Procedure,” a 
copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records component of NRC’s Agencywide 
Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC 
Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact James Smith at 301-287-9138, 
or via e-mail to James.Smith@nrc.gov. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
                                                                        /RA/ 
  
 
 Brian W. Smith, Chief 

Enrichment and Conversion Branch  
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards,  
  and Environmental Review 

      Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
          and Safeguards 
 
Docket No. 70-7016 
 
Enclosure: 
Letter from L. Perkins, DOE  
  to B. Smith, NRC dated 11/3/2014 
 
cc:  Ms. Patricia Campbell/GLE 

 Mr. Chris Monetta/GLE 
 Mr. Jerald Head/GLE 
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